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WORSHIP TIMES 
 

Saturday @ 5:00 pm - Devotional 
Sunday @ 8:00 am - Traditional   

Sunday @ 10:30 am - Contemporary 

Sometimes I wonder why the Garden of                   

Gethsemane is included in the Gospels. Frankly, it's 

easy to misunderstand. Jesus is struggling, sweating 

profusely, so torn up inside, so exposed, so human. 
 

At first glance, Jesus seems weak, actually asking 

the Father to help him back out of the plan forged in 

heaven before the beginning of time. Is he afraid to 

die? Many brave men and women have faced death, 

even difficult deaths. Is he weaker than they? The           

answer, I believe, can be discovered in Jesus' own 

words. 
 

"For even the Son of Man did not come to be 

served, but to serve, and to give his life as a 

ransom for many."    "This is my blood of the 

covenant, which is poured out for many." 
 

"For many." The phrase seems strange until 

you realize that Jesus is recalling those same 

words found twice in Isaiah 53, the chapter 

that prophesies Jesus' death for our sins. 
 

"After the suffering of his soul, he will see the 

light of life and be satisfied; by his knowledge 

my righteous servant will justify many, and he 

will bear their iniquities....  He bore the sin of 

many and made intercession for the transgres-

sors." 
 

These sayings teach us that, as Jesus looked for-

ward to his own death, he understood it as a ransom, 

that is, a payment to set others free. He also saw his 

death as bearing the sins of many -- our sins.  Sin 

isn't pretty -- or petty. Oh, our world dresses it up as 

cleverness, as happiness, as fulfillment. But despite 

its many deceitful faces, sin at its root is about              

asserting power.  

It is rebellion against God's authority, an                   

undermining of his Kingdom. Sin is turning up our 

nose at God and doing what we want in spite of 

what he says -- and there's nothing pretty about that. 

Occasionally, when I sin, God gives me eyes to see 

how desperate, how corrupt, how utterly bankrupt I 

am in my sin.  Jesus' mission that accepted was to 

bear my ugly sins. And then yours. And then                

multiply that by billions and billions -- "the sin of 

many." 
 

From before the beginning, the Son and the               

Father have enjoyed each other's incomprehensible 

presence and unity.  But the cross utterly shatters 

that fellowship, because God's holiness cannot            

cohabitate with sin.  The unity of the Holy Trinity is 

certainly not fractured, but sorely stressed in the 

bodily death of the Son.  I think it's that specter that 

disturbs Jesus so deeply in Gethsemane – being             

forsaken by his Father, even if for a short time. And 

revulsion at what sin will do to him, who knew no 

sin.  He faces our multiplied sins, heaped up upon 

him to no end.  So Jesus pleads in the Garden, 

"Father, is there no other way?" He cries out, he 

searches, he asks in a bold intimacy. And then he 

surrenders afresh: "Not my will, but yours."  Not my 

desire to avoid desolation, and sin, and corruption, 

but your difficult and only way to save the people 

we love. Jesus models for us disciples what it means 

to follow, to obey even when we don't fully under-

stand.  From Gethsemane to Golgotha to the Empty 

Garden Tomb let us follow our gracious Savior and 

Lord!        
 

[To be continued in the April Newsletter.] 
 

                                       ~ Pastor Dennis Krueger   

 

“FROM GETHSEMANE TO GOLGOTHA  

TO THE EMPTY GARDEN TOMB” 

Our Mission:  To Make More and Better Disciples of Jesus Christ 



  

 

 
 Mid-Week Lent Services 

Wednesdays  ~  March 7, 14 

11:30am & 7:00pm 
 

WSCC Mid-Week Lent Service  
at Trinity 

Wednesday, March 21  ~  7:00pm  
 

Palm Sunday 
March 25  ~  8:00am & 10:30am 

 

Maundy Thursday 
March 29  ~  7:00pm 

 

Good Friday 
March 30  ~  12noon & 7:00pm 

 

Easter Vigil 
March 31  ~  5:00pm 

 

Easter Sunday 
April 1  ~  8:00am & 10:30am 
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All of Trinity's men are invited to a Men's Weekend  

Retreat out at Camp Pioneer.  This year's weekend is 

April 27 - 29.  Look for more information on how to 

sign up in the weekly Life at Trinity handout or contact 

Chris Kopra if interested.  Also, join us at the monthly 

Men In Ministry meeting at 8AM on the 2nd Saturday  

of each month (upcoming dates: March 10th and              

April 14th).    

Property & Grounds  

Meeting and Workday 
 

Saturday, March 17th at 9:00am 
 

The Property & Grounds Committee will have a meeting 

on Saturday, March 17 at 9:00am.  A work day will  

immediately follow the meeting.   

  Vendor/Craft/ 

Rummage Sale 
Saturday, April 14, 2018     

11AM - 3PM 
 

Vendors and crafters are needed! 
 

If you are interested in vendor space, please contact 

Kevin or Colleen Kot at knckot@verizon.net or               

674-7526 by March 9, 2018.  Vendor space will be           

limited, so please submit your application ASAP. 
 

We are also asking you to save items that you would 

like to donate for the rummage sale!  Proceeds from 

this sale will go to support future local and domestic 

mission events. 

WCSS Lenten Journey at Trinity 
 

Trinity is hosting the West Seneca Community of 

Churches’ Lenten Journey worship service on            

Wednesday, March 21 at 7:00pm.  Help is needed         

to set up, bake, prepare, serve, and clean-up for the         

fellowship time after the worship service.  If you can 

help out in any way, please let Pastor Krueger or Nancy 

Hope know.      

Topic for Men 
 

Hey guys, what do you think it looks like for a man 

to lead his family the right way, God's way? What 

kind of hopes and plans do you think God has set 

out for you as a husband and a father? In this 6           

session DVD and discussion series, "Leading and 

Loving" we'll take a look at what God shares in His 

word and how it applies to our lives as men.  We'll 

start this topic in the next week or two and timing 

will depend on the schedules of those who have 

signed up. For more info or schedule, contact Mark 

Willert mwillert@thinktrinitychristian.com. This 

series will be led by Mark Willert and sponsored by 

Trinity Men in Ministry. 

Crosses Needed 
 

Our school would like to place crosses 

over every door in each classroom and 

other rooms. These would provide a          

constant reminder of what Jesus has done 

for us and also become a memory of 

many alumni to come. The picture is an 

example of what it could look like. Very simple in           

design, the height could be 12 to 15 inches and made of 

wood.  Is there anyone interested in making this happen?  

We’re looking to have 10 or so made. If God is nudging 

you to use your gifts, please call Mark Willert 608-8907. 

We’d like to have them up in the first week of April.  

mailto:knckot@verizon.net
mailto:mwillert@thinktrinitychristian.com
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School News 
 

From the Principal ... 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

Change is difficult, isn't it? We're comfortable in the little world we've surrounded ourselves with, and 

intrusions into our zone are not very welcome.  And yet, we are constantly challenged by those intrusions, 

like health issues, family challenges, politics, shootings, and more.  And on top of all that, we are called 

on to witness to others, love our neighbors, and be good stewards.  So much for comfort!  Change is          

essential for our growth and effectiveness as Christians.  If we're comfortable, we're not doing that which 

Christ called us to do.  And that makes God's faithfulness and His constancy all the more precious to us: 

He is the only One we can count on to never change and to always love us.  
 

Here at school, the constant need to adapt to new challenges and grow in His name proves difficult at 

times!  Sometimes I'd just like to able to relax a bit and let the school run on its own momentum.  But 

NO!  God has not called us to be only observers, has He?  March will keep us on our toes as the staff and 

I continue to work on the monumental task of NLSA reaccreditation, organizing the Spaghetti Dinner and 

Basket Raffle (thank you, parents!), prepare 3rd quarter report cards, and most importantly, keep our          

students, their needs, and our Lenten journey together at the forefront of our endeavors.  It's very exciting 

to see how God is working in the hearts and lives of our students and families, and provides the best          

motivation to continue our efforts.  
 

Our third Annual Fund Drive is beginning soon, and our goal for this year is $18,000!  The annual 

fund supports capital improvements at the school that we could otherwise not afford (like new window 

shades and carpet removal), it provides funding for technology like chrome books and robotics kits, and is 

paying for enhanced safety features, like fire escape windows and a school-wide telephone and announce-

ment system.  A percentage will also be put toward the school endowment fund.  Your support is so          

important - not only through giving, if you are able, but especially through prayer and your encourage-

ment to fellow members, alumni, and other friends of Trinity who may not know about the school or             

understand its mission.  The young Christian leaders that the school is training today will be our church 

and community leaders of the future!    
 

Please look for the Spaghetti Dinner sign-up board in the narthex if you are able to provide food items, 

supplies or a basket for the auction.  Tickets are available through the school office or after worship             

on Sundays.  We'd love to have you join us for this delicious event!  The proceeds will support the            

scholarship fund, in our ongoing effort to provide Christian education to families who may not be able to 

afford it and increase our tuition base.  
 

It's enrollment time!  Please prayerfully consider Trinity Christian School for your child. We now           

provide separate 3 and 4 year old preschool classes, and along with our departmentalized 5th-8th grades, 

are moving toward 1/2 day single classes in grades 1-4.  Please ask a staff member or call the school           

office for more information.  God is so good!   
       

         ~ Kathleen Fretthold 

           Principal, Trinity Christian School   

 
The mission of Trinity Christian School is to guide our children in faith, learning, character and leadership  

by nurturing their relationship with Jesus Christ and educating them for a lifetime of service to God and man.   

11th Annual Spaghetti Dinner & Basket Auction 
 

Saturday, March 17          12:00pm - 4:00pm 

At Trinity School 
 

Tickets:  $9 pre-sale / $10 at door 
 

Come out for a great food, great fun, and try your luck at winning some baskets!  Food items (see the poster in 

the narthex), theme baskets, gift cards and monetary donations are needed.  These items would need to be 

dropped off to the school office by March 11.  Thank you for your continued support! 



Emergency Contacts 
 

If a family member is hospitalized or there is an     

emergency need, please inform and phone Pastor 

Krueger (997-5666), the church office (674-9188), or 

one of the Deacons. 

 Compassion:  Deeply sharing the suffering  

of another, together with the inclination  

to give aid or support.   
 

As we look to Jesus’ suffering, death and resurrection, 

we observe the ultimate example of compassion.  He 

now calls us to follow his example and to be deeply  

concerned for one another.  Stephen Ministry is a person 

filled with compassion.  It provides compassionate 

Christians with a place where they can use their gift of 

compassion.  It also provides a haven where those in 

need of compassion can receive it in a strictly confiden-

tial relationship.  If you know someone who may need a 

Stephen Ministry, contact Don Meissner 652-1901 or 

Pastor Krueger 674-9188 or any Stephen Minister:     

Vicky Wienke, Erin (Meissner) Kotowski, Pat Hartman, 

Josh Makey, Sue Brehm, Darlene Miller, Judy Schmidt. 

 Cemetery News - IMPORTANT 
 

ANY burials or spreading of ashes in Trinity's       

Cemetery are prohibited without pre-approval from the 

Cemetery Board.  Both state and cemetery regulations 

need to be adhered to.  Contact the church office, Mark 

Blajszczak or Roger Meissner for information on             

procedures and permission.      

 March Witness Center Idea 
 

Please take an INVITE or TWO, that highlights some of 

the church's upcoming events: Spaghetti Dinner, Easter 

Egg Hunt, and Easter Services.  Give the invitations - 

found on the Witness Center - to family members, 

neighbors, coworkers and friends.  If you have been 

thinking or praying about inviting someone to church or 

a church event - consider using this handout to 

help.  And once you invite someone, pray that the Holy 

Spirit moves them to join us! 

 Prayer Shawl Ministry 
 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry is looking to make each of 

our shut-ins a lap robe for next Christmas.  If you are a 

knitter or crocheter and have some scraps of yarn and 

free time this winter, make 6" blocks (colors & patterns 

don't matter) and put them in Vicky Wienke's mailbox. 
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Easter Plant Orders 
 

We will once again be selling plants to be 

placed on the altar for Easter services, which 

you get to take home after the 10:30am service 

on Easter Sunday.  Order forms will be placed in the 

bulletins the first few weeks of March.   

  Easter Breakfast For ALL 
 

Trinity’s Men in Ministry is excited about sponsoring 

their 5th Annual Easter Breakfast on  Sunday, April 1st 

from 9am-10:15am in the school gym.  The menu will 

include pancakes, scrambled eggs, sausage, pastry, juice 

and coffee. Invite your family, friends and neighbors!!! 

A freewill offering benefiting Haiti will be taken.  We 

hope to see you there. 
  
Men needed!  Any men interested in assisting in the 

above Easter Breakfast by purchasing food, setting up, 

cooking or cleaning up should contact Dave Sirgey 

(djsirgey@adelphia.net).  

In honor of the 500th Anniversary of the Reformation 

and Pastor Krueger’s “Last Place” achievement in the 

2017 “SON”sational Fantasy Football season, he was 

presented with the prestigious “Auf der Cloaca” trophy.  

Dr. Martin Luther spent many hours in study and writing 

in the tower of the Black Cloister in Wittenberg.  He 

also spent many an hour in the basement of the tower in 

the “Cloaca” – out house!  It is debated as to where           

Luther had his “tower experience.”  In the lofty study of 

the tower or in the basement out house.  But we know 

where Pastor spent this past fantasy football season – in 

the basement!  There’s always next year. 

mailto:djsirgey@adelphia.net
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 Jr. Youth Hits High 
Our January gym night hit a new record for attendees -  eighteen students, 

not including the Sr. High and adult helpers.  We have Trinity church           

members, day school students as well as friends they are bringing.  Lots of 

fun, new friends, games and some Jesus time.  This picture was also taken at 

the same time our school's open house event was going on so it was great for 

the many visitors to see as well.  Our next Jr. High Gym night is March 15, 

6:30pm in the gym. Lots of fun - games, open gym time, a brief devotion 

about God. Kids are loving it! 

 

Wow!  Science and Faith 
 

     At our last Jr. Youth Gym Night, it wasn't only fun and games but also 

Science and Faith.  Toward the end of the evening, the 5-8th grade students 

gathered in the science classroom in front of what looked like a crazy         

science experiment. Waiting with anticipation to see what Grace Willert 

would do with all the test tubes and flasks filled with different things, they 

heard about God's Spirit that gives us faith, the works or good things we do 

and how they come together.  

     Grace shared verses from James 2, that faith without works is dead.  But when you add God's 

Sprit, the gift of faith and works all together, His word gives us examples in James that Abraham was 

credited with righteousness, called a friend of God and Rahab was justified by what she did. All 

through faith. 

    What did the kids get to see? When Grace added 4 household ingredients together (representing 

us, God's Spirit, Faith and works), the erlenmeyer flask erupted with a colorful ooze that the kids 

were able to touch and feel. Ooohs and aahs filled the room with amazement and a visual that will 

remind them that Spirit + Faith + Works = something amazing that only God can produce!   

Calling All Youth! 
 

Jr. & Sr. High Spring Youth Retreat 

At Camp Pioneer 
April 20-22, 2018 

  

    Any of Trinity's youth in grades 5 - 12th grade are invited.  We 

will be spending the weekend worshiping, playing games and               

participating in service projects.  Keep an eye out for more informa-

tion and sign-up sheets! 

    Also, if there are any parents or young adults interested in            

chaperoning or joining us for the weekend, please contact Chris 

Kopra or Mark Willert.  

Sr. High Small Group 
 

Our next Sr. Youth Small Group night will be March 8 from 

7:00pm-8:30pm at the Willert’s house. Meaningful topic,               

discussion and snack are what you can expect.  Feel free to bring            

a friend too.  

Teen Bowl 
 

Trinity teens, cousins and friends got 

together for some bowling shenanigans 

and fun. Striker Lanes hosted the 

event. The bowl-off competition          

between Zach Powers and Mark 

Willert continued. Even though Willert 

reached a lifetime high game of 159, 

he was still no match for Powers who 

bowls for his high school team.  



Trinity Food Wagon 
 

The Trinity Food Wagon is now located by the parking 

lot entrance to the building.  Please help fill it with non-

perishables, cereals, canned goods, etc.  Thank you for 

helping those in need! 

 March Meetings at a Glance 
 

Stephen Ministries:  Thursday 3/1 & 3/15 at 7pm 
 

Sr. High Group:  Thursday 3/8 at 7pm 
 

Men in Ministry:  Saturday 3/10 at 8:30am 
 

Executive Committee:  Monday 3/12 at 7pm 
 

Jr. High Youth Group:  Thursday, 3/15 at 6:30pm 
 

Property & Grounds:  Saturday 3/17 at 9am   

Trinity Church Tidings                                               March 2018                                                                     Page 6                                                                        

A Message From the Trinity Endowment Committee 
 

The Gospel writer Matthew records Jesus’ words in the 5th chapter, “Blessed are those who mourn, for they shall be                   

comforted.  Blessed are the meek, for they shall inherit the earth.  Blessed are those who hunger and thirst for righteousness, 

for they shall be satisfied.  Blessed are the merciful, for they shall receive mercy.  Blessed are the pure in heart, for they shall 

see God.” 
 

Here, through the words of the apostle, God encourages His people to consider their future, recalling eternal life that is 

the reward of faith in a Savior, who endured death for our immortality. 
 

With this gift in mind, all Christians can take heart, confident that the gift of God is eternal life in Christ.  His love is           

infinite and immortal, even beyond comprehension. 
 

Completing our lifetime plan for giving today for blessings to our loved ones and ministries tomorrow is a wonderful way 

to exalt the Lord, whose love, alone, endures forever.   
 

Consider a plan including giving a portion of your estate to Trinity’s Endowment Fund.  There are a number of ways to             

invest now, to share in the present lifetime and continue after death; or by simply granting a portion of your estate in your 

Will.  See Linda Meissner, Lois Rodgers, Christine Hawkins, or Karen Hollowood for more information.  Let’s build a                

legacy together!    

Camp Pioneer Golf Benefit 
 

SAVE THE DATE:  The annual Camp     

Pioneer Golf Benefit is set for Monday, 

July 16th at the Brierwood Country Club 

in Hamburg.  For more information,           

contact Pioneer at 549-1420 x-10 or 

kfyock@pioneercamp.org.  Early bird rates (ends April 

16) are $145/golfer or $580/foursome;  rates after April 

16 are $160/golfer or $640/foursome.   

2018 LWML Eastern District Convention 
June 1-3, 2018 

Double Tree Hotel in Niagara Falls, NY 
 

The theme for the 2018 Convention will be “The Voice 

of the Lord … Enlightening, Electrifying and Empower-

ing”.  The keynote speaker will be Rev. Dr. John Sound, 

1998-2005 LWML Pastoral Counselor of the LWML 

Eastern District.  Other special guests include Patti Ross 

(LWML national President) and Jan Struck.  A group 

tour of Niagara Falls will be offered on Friday, June 1 

for those interested.  Registration forms for this event, 

meals, lodging and tour can be found on the bulletin 

board in the church coatroom.  Registration deadline is            

April 30.        

Premier College Choir Performance 
 

The Grand View University Choir from Des Moines, 

Iowa, will be performing at Holy Ghost Lutheran 

Church (6630 Luther Street, Niagara Falls) on Wed., 

March 14 at 7:00 p.m. as part of its ten-day 2018 

Spring Tour.  The Grand View Choir tours extensively 

throughout the United States as well as regularly in 

Europe. Wherever they sing, they have been praised for 

their excellence in musicality, blend, programming, and 

attention to detail.  All are invited to attend!  

 Spring Luncheon & Quilt Auction 
Saturday, May 5, 2018 

Salem Lutheran Church 
(10 McClellan Circle, Buffalo) 

 

Doors open at 10:30am; lunch beginning at 11:30am 

(cost $15); quilt auction at 12:30pm.  Contact Joy       

Belasic (675-0331) for tickets.  Tickets are available          

pre-sale only.   
 

Theme baskets for this event are needed.  Contact Joy 

Belasic for submission details.  This event will benefit 

Pioneer Camp Scholarships.    
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“I HEARD IT THROUGH THE GRAPEVINE!” 
     By Pastor Dennis Krueger 

 

When Jesus spoke to His followers about “grapevines” they understood the image and what He was talking 

about:  planting;  growing;  pruning;  fruit-bearing.  For many of us, Marvin Gaye’s 1968 hit, “I Heard it Through 

the Grapevine,” is about as close as we come to knowing much about grapevines – and that had more to do with 

gossip than grapes.  Sadly, “gossip” is something we do know about! 

In the Third Letter of  St. John, the Apostle writes to his friend Gaius about a man named Diotrephes and his evil 

behavior: 

"I wrote to the church, but Diotrephes, who loves to be first, will have nothing to do with us. So if I 

come, I will call attention to what he is doing, gossiping maliciously about us. Not satisfied with 

that, he refuses to welcome the brothers. He also stops those who want to do so and puts them out of 

the church. Dear friend, do not imitate what is evil but what is good. Anyone who does what is good 

is from God. Anyone who does what is evil has not seen God."   (3 John 9-11) 

 

Among other sinful behaviors, Diotrephes was engaged in gossiping and speaking maliciously about John and 

other church leaders.  John makes it clear that such behavior is evil and not pleasing to God.  He says that “anyone 

who does what is evil has not seen God.” 

Unfortunately we see this kind of malicious behavior all around us in politics, the work place and even in 

churches.  Of course it’s nothing new as we see in John’s epistle.  The Bible clearly directs us to restrain our speech 

and control our tongue.  Those who transmit and spread gossip have malicious intentions as much as the people who 

start the gossip in the first place. That “grapevine” leads to destruction and harms people and their reputations.  God 

Himself addresses this particular sin in the Eighth Commandment:  “You shall not bear false witness against your 

neighbor.” 

I recently came across an article on gossip that I found helpful.  Gossip, it said, has three breeds, or three different 

levels. Separating these three levels can be as hard as separating the chocolate chips out of a cookie. It is extremely 

hard to do without disturbing the cookie! So it is with our mislaid words. 

  

First:  The "chit chat" we all do. "Did you hear that the Smith’s are moving" or "Joe’s parents gave him a new car 

for his birthday." This is basic information without harmful intent, but we must be careful what we say and how we 

say it!  We may even convey what seems to be a harmless truth/fact, but express it in a way that is not helpful.  Often 

time this may not really qualify as gossip. 

  

Second:  Gets stickier.  "Did you hear that Billy’s parents are fighting again" or "Have you heard that Joe is in a 

real bad mood, so just ignore him." This may not be mean or vindictive, but this tells a story of someone's character 

that may not be true. And we will base our judgments on this misleading information. 

 

Third:  Slander!  Maliciously telling or repeating a tale that may or may not be true and may tear someone down – 

intentionally or unintentionally.  "Do not go near Susie, she is weird and nobody likes her" or "The new family is 

only here because the father was fired from his job and they had to move." This third level of gossip destroys peo-

ple's reputations and betrays secrets that are not meant for our ears. This level destroys relationships  and takes po-

tentially good relations and harms them, doing exactly what Satan wants!    

 

This would be a great thing to give up for Lent!  Actually, for good!  Let us be careful about what we say and 

how we say it (or tweet, email…).  Let us rather strive to encourage and build one another up.  When we are tempted 

to say something about someone else, tell it to the Lord in prayer.  When we have an issue with someone, go directly 

to them instead of to another person.  In his explanation to the Eighth Commandment Martin Luther writes:  “defend 

your neighbor, speak well of him, and put the best construction on everything.” (Luther’s Small Catechism) 
 

"A man of knowledge uses words with restraint, and a man of understanding is even-tempered.  

Even a fool is thought wise if he keeps silent, and discerning if he holds his tongue, without  

wood a fire goes out; without gossip a quarrel dies down."  (Proverbs 17:27-28; 26:20) 
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SUNDAY, March 25, 2018 

12:00pm - 1:00pm 
 

All Families are Invited! 
 

Egg Hunt Ages 12 & Under 
 

FREE hotdog lunch (provided thru a Thrivent Action Team Grant) 

 

TRINITY CHRISTIAN SCHOOL 
146 Reserve Road 

West Seneca, NY  14224 

 
RSVP number of people for lunch to 674-5353 or  

charris@thinktrinitychristian.com 

 

Dress for the weather as this is an outdoor event! 
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3/1 Carolyn Habedank 

 Beverly Weiss 
 

3/2 Nevin Hope 

 David Broderdorf 
  

3/3 Ryan Hamann 
 

3/4 Brian Makey 
  

3/5 Erin Kotowski 
 

3/6 Henrietta White 
 

3/7 Hillary Mayer 

 Amanda Kosicki 
 

3/8 Juliet Paz 
  

3/9 Carolyn Minko 

 Michael Monahan 
 

3/11 Don Weiss 
 

3/12 Brady Manzo 

 Gavin Gabel 
 

3/14 Judeen Babcock 

 Rhonda Carlone 

 PJ Colson 
 

3/15 Roger Meissner 

 John McCoy 

3/16 Patricia Peterson 
 

3/17 Emma Tripi  

3/21 Andrew Caldarella-   

      Flumerfeldt 
\ 

3/24 Peter Colson 

 Marian Post 

 Debra Wrobel 
 

3/25 Lars Osberg 
 

3/26 Travis Rodgers 
 

3/27 Maryanne Ringle 
 

3/29 Lynn Metzler 

 Karen Tedesco 
 

3/30 Brenda Lipinoga 
 

3/31 Dan Sullivan   
 Clara Bookhagen 

 

 

  

 ALTAR FLOWERS   
 

 Please consider donating altar flowers to 

help beautify our church for worship               

services.  A sign-up sheet is on the bulletin 

board in the church coatroom.  We ask that 

2 families sign up for each week.  Arrangements are 

only $10 and you get to take them home after the 

10:30am Sunday service.  Payment can be place in the 

Church Office mailbox (cash or checks payable to 

“Trinity Lutheran Church”).  Thank you!  

  Ministers:  The People of Trinity Church & School 
 

 Position      Name             Contact Information 
 Pastor             Rev. Dennis Krueger           997-5666 / tlckrueger@verizon.net  

 School Principal     Kathleen Fretthold           674-5353 / kfretthold@thinktrinitychristian.com 

 Youth & Family Coordinator    Mark Willert            608-8907 / mwillert@thinktrinitychristian.com 

 Church Office Administrator    Teresa Lynch            674-9188 / trinitylutheranchurch146@verizon.net     

 School Office Administrator    Judeen Babcock           674-5353 / trinity@thinktrinitychristian.com   

Happy Birthday 

Portals of Prayer Booklets 
 

Portals of Prayer (April-June 2018) devotion booklets 

will soon be available.  They can be found in the church 

entryway, on the Welcome Center in the narthex, and in 

the coatroom.  Please take one! 

Happy Anniversary 
3/12      Carole & Herbert Jaekle 

3/29      Robert & Helen Boldt 
 

3/30      Robert & Mary Ann Moeller  

Easter Brunch & Egg Hunt 

At Camp Pioneer 
Saturday, March 31 

10:00am - 2:00pm 
 

 Egg Hunt at 10:30am 
 

Tickets are $18 adults / $8 children.  Reservations           

required by March 17 (549-1420 x-10).     

Volunteer Opportunities 
 

Volunteering can be incredibly rewarding.  The 

GreenFields Continuing Care Community in Lancaster 

is always looking for volunteers to spend time with their 

residents.  Whether you can only give a few hours of 

your time once every few weeks or you are interested in 

volunteering on a more regular basis, all are welcome!  

Opportunities include resident transportation to               

activities and worship, visiting with residents, working 

at the gift shop or café, assisting with weekly Lutheran          

services and much more.  If you are interested in becom-

ing a volunteer, please contact Wemillie Arellano-Likos 

at warellano@niagaralutheran.org or 684-0202 x-1813 

for more information. 


